COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown,  MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, October 11, 2005

Held at 7:30pm in the Town Hall,

2nd floor meeting room

Meeting Minutes

In attendance: J. Moultrie, E. Davidson, H.LaCortiglia, E. Fiasconaro, J. DiMento, L. Mammolette

Meeting called to order at:7:39pm 

L. Mammolett leaves  8:37pm

· Bills: 

E. Fiasconaro moves to pay the following bills:

Fanwort FedEx charges (inv. #5-506-7347 for $41.44 and inv.# 5-567-64128 for $28.25

Brody, Hardoon, Perkins and Kresten (inv.# 19136 for $ 525.00 and inv. # 19660 for $ 42.39

L. Mammolette seconds

Unanimous to pay the bills

· New Business

· CP-1 form (due Sept. 15) and CP-2 form (due Oct. 31) are discussed

The assessors’ records indicate that the net amount raised for FY ending 6/30/05 was $223,685.92

The CP-1 form for 2005 has been submitted to DLS and CP members receive copies of the completed form.

· Old Business

· E.Fiasconaro asks if the monies for each approved project do not get spent after a certain period of time, does the funding at some point revert to the Undesignated fund? The answer is no. The only current instance of a project that is not moving forward is the Archeological Project that was approved at ATM in 2003. There has been no action taken to date on this project .

Various opinions are stated by the members expressing their concerns about this. Sunset clauses in the warrant articles are mentioned as a possible way to prevent occurrences such as this from happening in the future. 

· Members express the desire to have an accurate up to date account of the amounts in the CP fund. The Town Accountant has been recently emailed about this but there has been no response.

J. Moultrie will ask the town Accountant about the general balance, with balances for each of the categories and the reserves. 

· Park and Rec Commission representative’s updates: 

· General land purchase discussions w/ Park and Rec Commission are reported by J. DiMento

· J. DiMento reports that the Park & Rec Commission is in favor of going forward with the purchase of the Andover Street parcel. Also, the Park & Rec wishes to pursue the development costs at the same town meeting, as well. J. DiMento

 would like to enter into an agreement with Mr Toleman for the smaller parcel adjacent to the E. Main Street parcel for the $40 K price- contingent upon the acquisition of the Bussing land. He also reports that Mr. Bussing intends to donate the E. Main Street parcel to the town after it is appraised.

J. DiMento recently spoke to the elders of the church that have access to the land off of E. Main St. He reports that they discussed the access to the Bussing parcel land and the pond.

J. DiMento will find out precisely who in the church will be representing the institution and who has the authority to enter into agreement with the town. 

 J. DiMento will invite the elders to the Oct 25th CP meeting on behalf of the Committee.

· J. Moultrie reports that Mr. Barlett has spoken to the other members of the trust owning the parcel on Andover Street. They wish to sell at $375K for the parcel, regardless of appraised price. The Committee asks J. Moultrie to contact Mr. Bartlett and ask him send a P& S to the committee to review.

· Review of Projects received to date

The Committee reviews all of the projects currently submitted and wishes to invite the following representatives to the following meetings:  

· Fanwort- no need to invite rep

· Multi Rec "Pride" Facilty---Nov 22 to the entire Pride committee

· Tennis Facility at American Legion park- no need to invite rep

· Peabody Library Renovation and Preservation--- Dec 13 to the Librarian and Rep 

· Historic 1887 Shoeshop renovation- Nov 8th  rep (Mr. Cannon)

· Historic landscaping and ADA accessibility to Brocklebank Museum - Nov 8th  rep (Mr. Cannon)

· Union Cemetery Fence Update

J. Moultrie reports that he recently spoke to Steve Delaney. The project has not yet gone out to bid. Mr. Delaney wants a copy of the plan for the county layout for Rt.133 to establish the street line before he will put the project out to bid. J. Moultrie will work to provide the documents that Mr Delaney has asked for.

· J. Moultrie reports on the Erie 4 Display case information that he has received from his inquiries to the project’s contact person (Mike Anderson) and shows us the specifications of the “showcase”. 

H.LaCortiglia has a question of the specifications in relation to the original warrant.

 J.  Moultrie will look into this.

H.LaCortiglia will email the committee the original wording for the warrant. Committee will discuss this at the next meeting.

· Adjournment At 9:47pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2005.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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